CONSERVATION COMMISSION

April 9, 2015

MEETING MINUTES

Present: Chair Brad Crosby, Dot Banks, Karen Bordeau, Mary Alhgren, Steve Ober and Katy Wells; Alternate

 Open   At 7:08m Chair Crosby recognized a presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order. 

Minutes   Chair Crosby made a motion to approve the minutes of February 12, 2015 2nd by Dot Banks, all were in favor.
Old Business
Lots for sale    


Chair Crosby reviewed that TML 3/11 Grove Street, was passed at Town Meeting, it will go up for auction.
NEW BOSTON ROAD- TML~25/18, Chair Crosby stated that the management plan from Jon Martin has been updated with changes, members have reviewed this plan. Chair Crosby stated that a few months ago the commission decided not to do a survey on this parcel; therefore he will notify the surveyors that sent in bids that we are not moving forward with a survey at this time and thank them for their bids.  The commission members present discussed that it appears to be a technology discrepancy in the acreage.  Chair Crosby will contact Jon Martin and request a new Timber Management Contract to proceed with the management of this lot.  Katy will file all the information in the BK Keith plan for future reference, for the town owned lots.  The Commission will vote on the new contract from Martin Forestry, when it is presented to the Commission.  The commission also noted that the DES paperwork was good until 11/12/16 for the timber cut on this lot.  Chair Crosby made a motion to pay the invoice for $2125 for Martin Forestry Consulting for the management plan of TML 25/18, 2nd by Steve Ober, all were in favor. Chair Crosby signed the invoice for $2125 and Katy will submit this to the Treasurer for payment from the Forest maintenance fund.
Earth Day
Listed on the town web site.  
It was noted that the snow is melting and there is a lot of trash on the roadsides.  Katy will check with the Librarian regarding possible coordination of Earth Day events.  Mary will drop of blue bags for residents to get for road side clean up.  
Field and Forest Trails update


 No update.
New Business


Mary inquired about the Squam Lakes Science Center pass.  Mary will ask Marcia if the Rotary donated one.  If not, Stave made a motion that if money is available and the Library has not found another source of money, the commission will purchase a Squam Lake Science Center Pass to be managed by the Library for the use of Library patrons, 2nd by Chair Crosby all were in favor.
Mail and Correspondence 


Chair Crosby reviewed correspondence, Katy will file. Chair Crosby also reviewed the recent Joint Land Use Board meeting.  Katy took notes and handed out some information from that meeting.  Chair Crosby stated he has contacted Lisa Morin to get a Prime Soils map made, per the joint meeting.  Chair stated that the soils map will assist in the development of land process in conjuntion with the planning board.  

Katy will email Bob Ward, Planner, to get meeting dates for the planning board, to see if there is a need for a conservation commission member to attend.  Katy will email this information to commission members.  


Chair Crosby reported he spoke to the principal at Sanbornton Central regarding the Trout in the Classroom program.  He is waiting for a call back.  Katy passed around a hand out for Barry Conservation Camp in Berlin.  The commission discussed we would need the money and a process for Sanbornton students to apply.  Katy will research how it was done in the past and report back.

Adjourn    At 8:38 pm, Mary made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Chair Crosby all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Katy Wells; Alternate member and Secretary
